FRIENDS OF LARKHALL PARK GROUP

MONDAY 12 NOVEMBER 2018, 7PM
MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Present: Carl Kowsky (CK) (chair), Blake Gilchrist (BG) (vice-chair), Jeff Hale (JH), Hamish Adamson (HA), Linda Suggate (LS), Julia Barfield (JB), Ben Linton (BL), Andrew Macpherson (AM), Lewis Linton (LL), Nickie Bell (NB), Claire Jostins (CJ), Pegatha Gaile (PG), Karan Pancholi (KP), Philip Inglesant (PI), Christian Laflamme (CL) (membership)
Apologies for absence: Jana Hale (treasurer), Jan Kirkpatrick (JK), PC Anthony Knapman (Larkhall SNT), Cllr Tim Windle (TW), Andrew Sawdon (AS)
1. Approval of last year’s AGM minutes: 
    Minutes of FoLP AGM held on Monday 14 July 2014 were approved. No matters arising. 
2. Annual Report by Chair Carl Kowsky: Summary: 
· Section 106 funds of £338k potentially available for the park. A project manager for Capital Programmes has recently been appointed and FoLP are in the process of discussing priorities.
· The Park café closed last year. New tenants have been found and are currently negotiating the lease agreement. They are experienced restaurateurs and intend to operate a café/restaurant.
· The Children’s Centre vacated the One o’Clock Club premises in April and Lambeth is currenty looking for new tenants.
· The Stockwell Festival, jointly organised by FoLP and The Stockwell Partnership was held on 7th July and was a great success.
· The Community Payback team started in September.
· The Clapham 10k race, organised by City Run was held on 16 September, starting and finishing in Larkhall Park. It attracted 5,000 runners and raised £200k for charity.
· The redevelopment project to generate income for the park is progressing. The Friends of Larkhall Park Reference Group is assisting with the selection of a developer.
3. Treasurer’s Report and approval of accounts for 2017: 
Christian Laflamme presented the accounts on behalf of Jana Hale for year ending 31 December 2017. Accounts were approved. Total assets: 31 December 2017 £7,396.98, £3,489.05 of which are unrestricted funds.
4. Election of Committee Members: The following stood and were elected:
· Julia Barfield

· Blake Gilchrist

· Claire Jostins

· Jan Kirkpatrick

· Carl Kowsky

· Christian Laflamme

· Ben Linton

· Karan Pancholi

· Linda Suggate

5. Election of Chairman and Treasurer: The following stood and were elected:
Chair


Carl Kowsky
Treasurer

Christian Laflamme
FRIENDS OF LARKHALL PARK GROUP

MONDAY 12 NOVEMBER 2018, 7PM
MINUTES OF COMMITTEE OF MANAGEMENT MEETING

1. Election of Honorary Officers: The following stood and were elected:
Vice Chair


Ben Linton
Secretary


Ben Linton

Membership Secretary
Christian Laflamme

2. Proposed Responsibilities for Committee Members
Linda Suggate said committee members should be allocated specific responsibilities but this should be discussed more extensively and it was agreed this should be done at the next committee meeting.
3. Stockwell Community Support Officers, latest crime figures
PC Knapman advised by email only one crime reported in the Park, a Santander cycle stolen from a booy by other youths. There has been noise/antisocial behaviour issues reported once again with the sports courts being used into the night but Lambeth Community Safety team have been dealing with this issue.
4. Redevelopment of Courland Grove sites – Update by Julia Barfield
Julia said she was part of the Friends of Larkhall Park Reference Group and had recently been passed on details of the final four proposals from developers. Discussions were ongoing and she was trying to ensure funding for the park would be sufficient. She also persuaded Lambeth to appoint a committee of architects to ensure the architecture was of merit.
5. Changing Rooms, Café, Orchard and Community Garden – Update by Karan Pancholi 

Karan Pancholi presented the plans for the refurbishment of the Changing Rooms and explained agreement had been reached for the Big Kid foundation to share the premises with GLL. He has met with the potential new tenants of the café to advise them on refurbishment. He said the Larks had been allocated 30 fruit trees and a discussion ensued about the proposed location for the orchard. Andrew Macpherson said some crates left near the fence separating Lansdowne Way houses back gardens from the Comminity Garden created a security risk. Karan said these would be moved.
6. Priorities for Section 106 / CIL funding – Update by Linda Suggate
Linda Suggate reported discussion with Capital Project manager Caroline Streeks were ongoing but the following priorities had been agreed:
· Replace fence by Go-kart track

· Benches
· Bins

· Secure water supply outlets

· Play areas: repair/replace broken play equipment and repair safety surface
Other priorties under discussion:

· Southville entrance

· Expand over five playground

· Improve lighting

· Repair footpaths and low walls
· Soft landscaping/planting of trees/remove pampas grass and weeds at Wandsworth Road
7. Any other Business 
Ben Linton spoke about the major weeding exercise carried out by the Community Payback team and said there were plans for an additional team to start soon. Thanks were expressed by all to Ben for getting this project up and running. He also mentionned the litter picking and weeding carried out by volunteer Friends during the course of the year.

Christian Laflamme reported Jan Kirkpatrick was organising a Gala Christmas park clean-up on Saturday 8th December from 2.00 pm to 3:30pm followed by mulled wine and mince pies at the Priory Arms.
8. Date of next meeting - Monday 14/01/2019 at 7:00pm at Oasis
